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CONTACT LIST 

Pastoral Assistants:  Gunnar Adamczewski, Juergen Evers, 

 Gundars Simsons, Tony Weidenbach 

Chairperson: Kim Baumeler 

Vice Chairperson: Nathan Heidenreich 

Secretary: Barbara Matuschka 

Treasurer: Juergen Evers 

Sunday School: Karen Hawes 

Website: Juergen Evers 

Band/Music: Kim Baumeler 

Ladies’ Friendship Group:Brigitte Potter (62436145,    

 0427436145) 

 Pauline Lees (62278667,    

 0447124105) 

Prayer breakfast: Garry Semmler 

Usher Roster: Lorraine Semmler 

Cleaning Roster: Lorraine Semmler 

Congregational Prayer Chain: Lorraine Semmler (62479211, 

 0419881403) 

Eastside Lutheran College 15 Acorn Drive Warrane  

     (Off Flagstaff Gully Road, Warrane) 

Principal: Ralph Zapart Phone: 6244 6885 

Email: admin@elc.tas.edu.au Web: www.elc.tas.edu.au 

 

 

St Peterõs Lutheran Church 

at Eastside Lutheran College 
15 Acorn Drive, Warrane 

 
Sunday 8th May, 2016 
7th Sunday of Easter 
MOTHER’S DAY 

TODAYS READINGS  

 

 

 

 

 

 
AS WE CELEBRATE THE LORD’S SUPPER 
 
We do what Jesus commanded: we eat bread and drink wine, we be-
lieve what Jesus said: ”This is my body”, “This is my blood”, we remem-
ber that Jesus died for us, we believe that God truly forgives our sins, 
we recognize that we are united with other communicants as one body, 
we look forward to the never ending feast in heaven.   

Welcome to our visitors  

We welcome visitors worshipping with us today. We hope you enjoy  
our service and feel free to enter God’s presence with gladness.  Please 
join us after the service for a cup of tea or coffee and a chat. 

 
Acts 16:16-34 Paul and Silas in prison 
 
Psalm 97 
 
Revelation 22:12-14, 16, 17, 20, 21 Jesus is coming soon 
 
John 17:20-26 Jesus prays for all believers 

Church Phone:   62446885 

Email:  stpeters@iinet.net.au 

Website:www.stpetershobart.org.au 

Pastor Michael Steicke 

Phone: 0417 811 706 

Email:steickem@bigpond.net.au   

http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Acts%2016:16-34&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm%2097&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Revelation%2022:12-14,%2016,%2017,%2020,%2021&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John%2017:20-26&version=NIV
mailto:steickem@bigpond.net.au
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TODAY: 

 

Reader: Helen Vieth 
 
Ushering: Zapart Flowers: Schneider M/Tea: Schneider 
 
NEXT WEEK: 

 

Reader: Dave Stapleton 
 
Ushering: Harriss Flowers: Moore M/Tea: C and J Heidenreich 
 
 

 

THIS WEEK IN BRIEF: 

 

Friday  3:30pm  Confirmation  

 

Sunday   10:00am  Service at Eastside Lutheran College 

  
 

BIBLE READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK: 

Acts 2:1-21 The coming of the Holy Spirit  

Psalm 104:24-34, 35b  

Romans 8:14-17 The Spirit makes us God’s children  

John 14:8-17 (25-27) Jesus promises the Holy Spirit  
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http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=%20Acts%202:1-21&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm%20104:24-34,%2035b&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans%208:14-17&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=%20John%2014:8-17,%2025-27&version=NIV
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BULLETIN NOTICES:  

To Catherine Heidenreich before 6:00pm on Thursday please. 

Email: cath.jon@live.com.au  

Mobile: 0419385553 

 

SHIA LUTHERAN FUND: For those who wish to donate to the fund to 

help the mission work spoken about by Nathan Heidenreich, can you 

please put the money you wish to donate into a separate envelope 

marked Shia Lutheran Fund and place it into the weekly offering. 

PRAYER POINTS: 

Healing: 

- For God to heal those with various health problems: Dave Stapleton, 
Lyndal Schneider, Matthew Blunt, Brigitte Potter, Elizabeth Kossmann, 
Karl and Helen Vieth.  

- For all those who are weighed down with any kind of physical, 
mental, or spiritual burdens, that they experience God's healing 
power.  
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NOTICES:  

The Ladies’ Fellowship has suggested there be a list of people who are 

willing to transport others to Sunday Services. For some, this is an 

obstacle to attendance and it would be helpful if there could be a list 

of names and phone numbers of those who are willing to collect peo-

ple living nearby or en route who have difficulty travelling to the 

Church. Today there is a form on the table at the entrance for you to 

add your name if you would be willing to help in this way. Thank you. 

  
SYNOD DELEGATE:  We have received an expression of interest from 
someone to be our delegate at this years District synod in Shepparton 
on the 7th-9th of October this year.  If there are any other expres-
sions of interest can these please be communicated to our chairperson 
Kim by the end of May. 
  
YOUTH WORKSHOP AND BRAINSTORMING DATE CLAIM-
ER:  Pastor Matt Thomas and Jermimah Juers from the District Youth 
Department have penciled in Sunday 24th of July to visit us and 
lead a workshop.  This workshop is for all members of the congrega-
tion including youth.  They have suggested 2 hours with some time 
for a meal.   The day may well proceed as follows:  10.00-
11.00am:  Worship.  Cuppa.  11.30am-12.30pm session one:  Presen-
tation on what is happening with youth ministry today.  Lunch.  1.15-
2.15pm  session two: Brainstorming and exploring where God may be 
leading us regarding youth ministry.  Please reserve the date for this 
important event. 
  
PENTECOST CELEBRATION, RECEPTION INTO MEMBERSHIP, 
MORNING TEA AND MEETING: Next Sunday is one of the major 
festivals of the church where we celebrate the pouring out of the Holy 
Spirit for mission.  Red is a colour that symbolizes this event, as 
flames of fire appeared on that first Pentecost.  You are encouraged to 
wear something red.  Malcolm Hall will also be officially received into 
membership at that service.  You are also invited to stay for a pooled 
morning tea to celebrate this festival, and those able are encouraged 
to bring a plate.  There will also be a meeting after the service to re-
port the findings of our recent survey and to give information on and 
to discuss how we might proceed and implement these.  The passing 
of the peace will go at the end of the service next Sunday so that visi-
tors or those unable or who do not wish to stay for the meeting can 
be greeted and leave, and we have a couple of minutes to stretch our 
legs.  
 

 

 


